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BEFORE THE ~ ‘
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
September 21, 1960

Examiner Hearing

Applioution of ‘W, H, Swearingen for an
amendment of Order No, R-1748, Applicant,

PHONE ¢ 3-669)

)
))
}

S )

RS in the above-styleqd cause, seeks ap ) :

. Amendment of (Orger No. R-1748 ¢, include ) casE no,

&3 the SE/4 Nw/4 of Section 21 with the ) 2080

S mainder of the N/2 of #aid Section 23, )

N both in Township 18 South, Range 26 East, )

& Y County, New Mexico, to form a )

Ry standard °re gas unit jn gy Atoka- )

@ Pe lvanian Gas Poo], Appliecant further )

nngy.

&) seeks a3 determination of the well costs )

S wWkich are to © paid by the parties, ))

N

g R I —------------——-

& -

% BEFORE;

& Danje] g, Nutter Examiner

S Oliver g, Payne

EE

b TRANSCRIPT oF PROCEEDINGS

S MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, The next

~

E g | ©a8e will be 2040, ’

E g MR. PAYNE: Application of W, H, Swe‘arirvgen for ap

3
< ; amendment of Order No, R-1748,
g MR. BARKER: Gentlemen, I am Charles B

of Santa Fe. 1 Tepresent the applican

‘case, I believe, gentlemen, is before you upon application for a
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of Section 21, Toimship 18 South, Range 26 East, was granted to
> | E
v : the applieant, Ch8rles Lovel.«-. My client, Mr, Swearingen, is i
= the owner of the southeast quarter of the northwest quarter of that |
N | :
~. 2 section. I do not know that, first I should like to be advised
T 3 | |
¥ '\\ : |whether this is 4 hedring before the ex2miner 3and not before the
‘:'?i\-* g § Commission 83 3 whole? |
. | 'MR. PAYEE: It is 2 hedring before the Examiner, Mr.
?51.‘.. &) PArker.
TS | o »
)n e MR, BARKER: In thit oRse I think perhdps there is nothing
ek y way of testimony unless t permitted to offer evidence
~ W by way of imo less I might be permitted f£fe) d
: 1) : : ‘ o
s |as to the ownership, and to that end I will ask Mr. Swedringen be
: ER S g |
R < MR. PAYNE: 411 right, sir.
. o~
a R (Witness sworn.)
: f(: § W. H. SWEARINGEN
SRR ¥ | i
‘ ‘u r§ c2lled as 2 witness, having been previously duly sworn, testified
E“ ES as follows:
» Z . DIRECT EXAMINATION
. [~ AN :
P . 5 %
; X § |BY MR. BARKER:
t b ~ = - :
" ¥ _ : Q  Will you stdte your name?
- 3 .
‘ § A ’W. H. Swearingenn
- < Q Where do you live?
‘; A Santd Fe.
Q Are you the owner of the southedst quarter cf the north-
o | edst quarter --

)
K4
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o>

Of the northwest.
Q -- quarter of Seotion 21, South Eddy County, New Maxioco?
A Yes, sir. )
Q

How long hiave you been the owner of that partiocular 40

Scre tract?

A Twenty some yedrs, I don'ﬁ know ﬂOW long.

Q Do you have the deed under which you &cquired £he owner-
ship?

A Yes.

Q M3y I have this deed miarked for identification, ple3sge?
(Whereupon, Applic2nt's
- Exhibit Number 1 was mirked
for identific@tion:)
MR. WUTTER: Exhibit Number 1 in C2se 2080. However, we

c2n photostat this.

MR, BARKER: I o3n, if the deed will be received in evidencl,

and a photostat be substituted for the original.
MR. RUTTBR: This would be fine.

Q@ (By Mr. Barker) This is the deed by which you 2cquired
title? | |

A It is.

Q If that c¢2n be done, I will ledve that to be photostated,
Just for the purpose of ma3king it more clear to the Examiner, I
would like to have this little didgram entered also.

| (Whereupon, Applicant's

Exhibit Number 2 wids marked
for identifieation.)
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- MR. NUTTER: This will be idéntiried as Exhibit Number
,\;i" 2, Applicant's Exhibit Number 2 in Case 2080.
| - MR. BARKER: I have nothing more for t.estimony;
e _ | BLMB. PAYNE: |
: i- Q I would like to pin down exac;tiy what y‘oui are seeking in
; 1 S § thiaAapplication. | ;
o I
b . A I am just seeking to jein the:nnit and be in there.
) .- § Q You are also seeking a detemiﬁation as to the proper
; :*lj é manner in which well costs are to be attﬁ.éibuted?
; e gg A ’{ MR. BARKER: I think I can ans?f-éer thaﬁ perhaps this ﬁay.
. : % It is our position that we should be pexﬁjniitted_to Join this unit
“l ; as ‘we have heretofore requested under the pravisioﬁ_s of sub-sectiokn
i é\: % | ¢ of Seotion 65-3-4-14. I think we beco%;né équafely before it as
:“ n: set forth by the law inasmuch as apparentiy Mr. Swearingen and Mr.
. EI: : ‘§ Loveless who I believe is the proposed operator under the non-
M *%fi § ‘standard;unit grant\e\d‘ him, are not able t.é agree on the terms. I
: s believe it is incumbent upon the %miss%én to compel the addition
‘e 5 s of this 40 to the unit and to prescribe the terms.
; ;g i‘; MR. PAYNE: Our terms were each owner pays ‘his proportionl
i B < i ate share of the well cost according to tihﬁe amount of acreage he
‘ g has in the unit, and pays them in advance bf the drilling of the
/ : well, is that satisfactory? |
i ,.. A No, that ain't.
Q (By Mr. Payne) As I understand you are seeking a force
) { pool and ordipnarily the one that does the force pooling pays tne

R L S A S
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ontire ocost of the well? 1
MR. BARKER: That is & point of argument, but &8s I under-

stand it, it is within the province of the commission to fix the
terms and prescribe the costs and so forth 2nd, of course, that is
what we are asking the Commission to doe

Q (By Mr. Payne) Do you own this acredge in fee?

A Ie;.

Q -Iou own the surfice and minerals by wdy of tax deed?

A That is righte.

Q Well, what 1 would 1ike to know, how do you want the well

cost to be attributed, wh&t is your position?
A I am ju3t leaving that up to the co‘nnission.»

MR. NTTER: It would be nelpful if we had @ suggestion.

MR. BARKER: Under the oircngstancesvwe believe that the
propositidn we have mdde heretofore which I assume is in the ‘
record, we believe that the, after the costs are fixed, are
determined, thdt the costs should be paid from the production, that
portion of the production to be Mr. gwearingen and that the pro-
ceads of the sale of oil or g3s or both which should be impounded
apd held until the costs of the well is padid for.

MR. NUTTER: In the event there wasn't any production
how would the cost be paid out?

MR. BARKER: Well, we haven't considered thdt.

A T believe I c3n answer that. They are the ones that are

{__pushing the development.
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MR. PAINE: They have a non-standard on which we can

drill a well?

A I say they are the ones that are pushing this development
Q  (By Mr. Payne) You wish to work into this unit as a
iorkiug interest owner. Ordinarily they help put up their proportibn
of the well cost in advance; they together sharevthé risk of the dr?
hole? |
A You make your decision.
MR. -BARKER; I might add, we believe that in the event we

should be granted the privilege as I have suggested, that I think

Mr. Swearingen should pay interest upon hié share of the cost of th
well, that is only fair. That is, I think is all that I have to offer
this morning. I assume, of course, that the Commission, I might say,

gentlemen, I am completely unfamiliar with many of the details whic

are covered by your rules and regulations, I am requesting that wh
ever rules and regulations that the Commission hgsvtﬁat pertain to khe
unitigation or proration will be considered in reaching a decision jin
‘this matter. It, of course, is perfectly obvious 1 ﬁhink, I'belié;
the Examiner should’take judicial notice of the fact tihat if the welll
should be drilled and produced, that location which has been grantef,
whieh is 330 feet from the boundary line of Mr. Swearingen's tract,
he would not be permitted to drill the well on his own land, certaiply
not a gas well. I understand this is, if not so designated, that the

likelihood is, it is to be designated as a gas pool. So that he

| would not be permitted and have no way of protecting himself
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unless it would Bé Joned in this unit. It puts him in rather a
difficult position, assuming which for the purpose of the argument
we can assume that he had no means, not able to advance his share
of the cost of the well and this well is permitted to produce,

you can gsee what would happen to him. And I somewhat doubt
whether the céurta would ever sustain such a proposition. There
éré;sd many angles to this thing and many of which I am not

particﬁlarly familiar, but it does seem obvious to me that if we

"do know the position and could not advance his proportionate

-cost of the well and this well was permitted to go ahead and

produce, it would be taking his property without due process, and
it does not seem to me that could be legally done.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Barker, are you in the position to -

answer this question? Was the applicant today present at the

hearing at which the non-standard unit was proposed and did he

object tc the formation of the non-standard unit?

MR. BARKER: Well, he can answer that.
A I offered to join it.
MR. BARKER: Well, the question was, were you present?
A No, I wasn't present at the hearing. |
MR. NUTTER: Did you enter any objection to the establish
ment of the non-standard unit?
A I offered to join by a written notice.

MR. BARKER: I think you will find it in the record.

MR, PAYNE: You are seeking this upon terms that you

odbbem v L
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are just and reagonable?

MR. BARKER: That that is true as provided by the stAtute.

'r: I apprecidte the Commission has 2 very wide discretion, more than )
RS ;| think is usudlly grénted to 2u dministrétive body, but the

3;: § statute does sy, does give the Commigsion @ very wide discretion

%ﬁ!ﬁ? §} in determining this question, and we simplyrégk that the Commission

;: consider the circumst2nces and exercise its disoretion in such a

é‘. |madnner tha&t no injustice c¢2n be dorie to &nybody.

'%;: MR. NUTTER: Do you have>&ny further question of the

witness?' Does anyone have anj inquiries? Mr. Newm2nn.
MR. NEWMANN: I 3m Kirk Newm@nn, representing Mr. LovelégP
a;,oper&tor of the proposed unit.
BY MR, NEWMANN:
Q Mr. Swedringen, were youoffered to be permitted to join

e

the unit and pay your own w2y in the unit 8s the other operdtors

in the unit are doing?

A Well no, I wisn't offered that opportunity.

.

f

Q Were you 3sked to sign an operd3ting agreement 3nd py

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

8
~§ % your part of the costs of the well?
53: ; A Well, they w3nted me to pdy my p3rt of the cost of the
;é g welle
v 3 Q In other words, you weren't offered ah opportunity without

pdying any costs, is that whdt you are siying?

A No. I am trying to tell you I wds offered the opportunit

<%

s

lto pdy my part of the costs of the well, but not offered the




Ay

"“‘, -

Sy
 aa

e e g
T

Do w

-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 9

PHONE CH 3-669)

opportunity to join the unit.

Q You are hereby offered the opportunity to join the unit
if you pay your part of the cost of the well, if you pay a 45%
royalty, if would give a lease on that?

A The way that works out, 5.625%, not 45%.

Q That is of the production on 320 acres?

A That is right.

Q Well, I didn*t, I don't think they intend to have you
pay 454 of the production in a 40 acre lease. ‘

A Let me get a little further here. I was called yesterdéy
evening by one df the partners of this operation, they said the :
well would never be drilled.

Q I doﬁ't‘know who that partner was, he is in for a rude
shock, all the other partners think it will.

MR. LOVELESS:. Would you care to tell us wﬁo that’

partner was?

A He represented himself as representing agent.

MR. PAYNE: If the well is never drilled, your property

couldn't be drained? |

A‘ That is right. The only thing I am trying to do is just
protect myself.

Q (By Mr. Newmann) Mr, Swearingen, I think it is more or
less customary in the industry that when a participant in the lease

has his share of the drilling costs recovered out of production tha

{ the person who pays that cost is allowed to recover 150% before the




i

- ; pace 10 |

non-paying partner, participant, would you be willing to do that?
4 A No. That is, it takes five or six years to pay out. I

will agree that they are entitled to interestAuntil they are paid.

“’ = Q We would like to go on record on behalf the operator;
;:i é Mr. Swearingeu will be pérm;tted to join the unit provided that
Q‘Q § he as all the other operdtorszin the unit pay their way or put up
zi: their part of the drilling completion eQuipment costs in advance
§‘§ and sign the operating égreémént which has been signed by Yates v
?s Petroleum Corporation, thp Yaties Brothers, Etz T. B. Jackson, Charltes,
?I' and Inﬁnderstand Harry Olgon ﬁeveIOpment Corporation. We are in f

| the process right now of that group acquiring part of the interest , ;

gt
L

of the Brothers and théy have consented to me over the phone to ;

the terms of the operator agreement; and if he will join on the

[T

same basis that all the other unit operators he is more than : ' é

welcome.

A Well, let me state this is just street say, in gossip,

Jackson themselves jumped me and said him and Etz weren't interest

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

5 . o |in that at all.
: g MR. PAYNE: I don't believe any of this is relevant to t
i § case., Mr. Newmann, on behalf of the operator of the 280 acres, would
[<]
f g you have any objection to putting up the entire well costs and Mr.
- 2

Swearingen come into the unit, his proportionate share taken out of]
the production plus a reasonable cost for supervision and operation

of the unit which can or may or may not be construed as including

interest?
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~MR. NEWMANN: If the 1iability, If there are no bonuses
for putting up his part of the development cost at all, then their
liability for dry hole costs should rémain, of course.

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Sewmann, we get no bonus for assuming
the risk, which our statute.does not allow. Incidentally, and that
was why you did not attempt to force pool? | ;

MR. NEWMANN: FHe is attempting to force pool. We will

be happy to pay all the costs and pay our share of the position.

e

MH. PAINE: - I think all-thé positicns of rties are

- W
211G pRa w —a

elear.

MR. BARKER: We have nothing more.

MR. NUTTER: Doeslgnyone have any further questions of
Mr. Swearingen? | : |

MR. LOVELESS; His application requested to arrive at a .
estimated coat for the completed well. I don*t know whét the pur-
pose of that is as pertaining to that. If he doesn't propose to
put up any of the money, I wondered what he had in mind in trying
to make that determination. |

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Loveless, I don't know if the applicatio
actually requests that he be determined the cost of the well or not
The last paragraph of the application reads as follows: "“That the
Commission enter an order requiring that the said:QO acres of land
of the applicant be added to the drilling unit upon such terms and

conditions that are just and reasonable to all parts in interest.®

. That is the only place I find he requests anything relative to cost

»

o
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MR. LOVELES: It says --

MR. MITTER: If there is no furt?her questions of Mr.
Swearingen he mdy be exoused.
= | | : ;é(iitncu exocused.) 1:

MR. MITTER: Do you haveé anything further, Mr; Barker?

i)

PHONE CH 3-6691

MR, BARKER: Nothing further.

L.

ME. NJTTER: Does Anyone have aiything further? We will

take the oRse under 2dvisement, and o3ll cage 2081.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
s 38
COUNTY OF BERNALILIO )

N I, LEW NELSON, Notiry Publio in &nd for the County of
b § |Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
: 2 going 3nd attached transeript of proceedings before the 0il
i : § Conservation Commission wds reported by me in stenotype and
: v | redueed to tjpewritten tr3nsoript by me and/or‘undor my personil
" supemﬁion 8nd th&t the s3me is 8 true and corrsct record to the
:,: | best of my knowledge, skill and ability. , |
“’ Witness ny’han"d and sedl this the 3# | day of September, 196Q,"
:! _ in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bern2lillo, State of New

'!loxioo .

G - plolin

NOTARY PUBLIC

e o st e
U .

¥
o o~ s

i 3.6 36

My Commission Expires:
June 1., 1964

e

1 do hereby certify that the foregoing is
a gomplete record of the proceedings

the Examiner learing o Case Nozo.
heard by me on.____ ‘? ...... y S " 19££ '.

‘ s Examiner

ew MBxico 0il Cox{:se-rv;{i-sgnaommission
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¥
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SER VICE, Inc.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMNISSION
OF THR STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE No. 2080

Oorder No. R-1748-A

?mmmammu’e'cm-.m
¢ 21, lm. um‘u.nm mms.

Bt

vmmuuc!thmunmn&

w9, om this_l1th dmy of Osteber,

1960, u-mm,

»

Daing present, considered the
m.ﬁﬁhwuw

m. and being fully advised in the prenises,

(l) hat dus public aotice having heen given as reguived by

ﬁmmmjwmum“ummm

hy Oxdex Bo. R-1743, the Commission establisded a

, gas wnit in the Atoka-Peamsy
o€ all of the N/2 of Sesctiem 21, Towmship 18 8
Bt, MMM, RaAdy Coumnty. Bew Mexico, with the
n/4ozmdmn.

&:zdw‘ W. H. Swear

.WWCI

ivenian Gas Pool

/4 of said Sectiom 21 with the 2
! above to form a standard 320-acre gas wmit in
toka-Ponnsylvanian Gas Pool which will be dedicated to a well
t from the North line amd 2310 feat from the East |

That tlu applicaat should be given an opportunity to
280-acre gas wnit upon terms that are just and reason-

‘every mimeral interest owner in the proposed




1ihy mw

applicant should bes allowed to

opkions:

,muﬂﬂ Mn,

That acsoxdimgly, the
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.umwm, memum
n“ 333 aadyd
11, .~ e
mw 1
3,F .Fzddc
W LR m ma
sill; mmmmm
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mmm

f?meuozmzom

1

| CASE Wo. 2080
! ondex WO, R-1748-A

-2

1
|

That prior to November 1, 1960, the

applicant advises the Commission and

actual ccsts,

()
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s fF ;‘?E oc CHARLES B. BARKER
19 0 C ATTORNEY AT LAW

g AU@ :Z';'J SHELBY BLDG. BOX 141

~ Al g: 06 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August 29, 1960.

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission,
Santa Fe, New Mexico,

Geﬁtlemen:

Re: Case No. 2036, Order Bo.
R"l7l|'8 ’ =
Application of Charles

-~ H
- Loveless~ Atcka-Pennsyl- ;

* vanian Gas Pool, Eddy C6. :
New Mexico !

‘Trﬁnémitted herewiﬁh is an application of W. H. Sﬁeardngen
for éfhearing before the Commission, upon the matter above roted,
the order in the case having been rendered August 10, 1960.

A copy of the applibation has been mailed this date to
Mr. Charles Loveless, Petroleum Building, Roswell, New Mexico.

Wikl you please enter my appearance for Mr. Swearingen
and send all notices respectibg the case to me at the above
address.

Very truly yours,
L// ’zg, 4
Charles B. Barker

CC- Mr. Charles Loveless]
Petroleum Building,
Roswell, New Mexico.
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CHARLES C. LOVELESS, R,

.
i ‘,15”_*! U{q,, SUITE 211 PETROLEUM BUILDING @‘ 7&&

FICE 9gp ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO

November 3, 1960 # 2.0 gD z“

Pd 1 .r25 MAIN 2-1958 P. 0. BOX 5667 : l : y

L)

b
e e TPNE WL RVINY S

New Mexico 0} | |
Conservation Commission , ‘ -

107 Mabry Hall

Caplte!l Buflding

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. D. s, Nutter, Chief Engineer - S TR
-~ ‘ Re:" Case No. 208G
Gentlemen:"

This fs to advise that a letter dated October 27, 1960, signed ;
by W. H. Swearingen, appiicant in .the subject cas, notified me ’i
that he elected to join the unit on the basis of Option A of

subject case. On October 31, Mr. Swear ingen deposited to my
account In the Security National Bank of Roswell, New Mexico,
$12,500.09, the estimated cost of a dry hole if the Ross Brunner
No. |1 Dayton Townsite should happen not to produce and be :

Plugged and abandoned.

Mr. Dan Smith, Petroleum Bullding, Santa Fe, New Mexico,
accountant for Mr. S. W. Swear ingen, had previously been advised
that the estimated cost of a dry hole would be approximately

- $100,000 and that Mr. Swearingen®s 1/8 would be $12,500. Mr.
Smith was further advised that Mr. Swearingen would receijve timely
_Involces for additional €ost to complete and equip the well If It -
were completed as a producer in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian gas zone.

thls case was handled.

i
i
i
i

Yours very s incerely,

e

CCL/bh
cc: Mr. Howard Olsen
P. 0. Box 1744

Midland, Texas




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
i OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF W. H. SWEARINGEN Case No. 2080

FOR AN ORDER INCLUDING ADDITIONAL
ACREAGE IN AN ATOKAXPENNSYLVANIAN
GAS UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

NOTIGE OF AGGEPTANGE OF ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
DATED OCTOBER 11, 1960, IN THE ABOVE BOTED CASE.

A Notice to all concerned is hereby given that the undersigned
W. H. Swearingen, hereby accepts the‘ér&er of the 0il Comservation
Commission of New Mexico, in the above noted case, dated October
11, 1960, and elects to take the option (a) as in the said order
set out, which provides for the payment of 40/320ths of the esti-

" mated cost of ‘drilling the unit well,isgygpgqlto a subsequent

adjustment as to actual costs.

Request for an estimate of the cost of drilling the unit

" well has been made of Charles C. Loveless, Jr., agent for Ross

" Brunner, operator of the unit, and payﬁent will be made as soon

as such estimate is received.

7/ 7Y Applicant =

Santa Fe, Néwfﬂpxico,
Attorney for Applicant.




AN OFFICE oCC

COPY

Santa Fe, New Mexico,
October 27, 1960.

Nr. Charles C. I-enieu, Jr.,
Roswell, New Mexico,

Dear Mr. Lawalsss: - ' Re: Cass No. 2080, 01l Conserva-
: : tion Commission of New Mexice

Inclesed find a copy of a notice of acceptance of the order
of the 01l Conservation Commission of New Mexico in the above
netel case, and of my election to take option (a) as specified

2 the said order.

- Will yom therefore as soon as may be practicable, send ne
iteaised estimate of the cost of drilling the unit well on
unit gompesed of the Ni, Section 21, Township 18 South,

26 Rast, Rddy County, New Mexico. :

Es

Very truly yours,

Signed/ W. H. Swearingen

1360 0CT @7 M 11219 g
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING, WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 1960

The following cases will be heard befgre Daniel S, Nutier, Examiner, or Oliver
E, Payne, Attorney, as Aliernate Examiner:

* Case Nos. 2083 through 2089 will not be heard before 1 p.m,

CASE 2055: (Continued) ' ‘ , .
Application of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for a gas-gas dual E
completion utiiizing iwo strings oZ casing. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual
completion of its Hanks Well No. 12-D, located in Unit H,
Section 7, Township 27 North, Range 9 Wesi, San Juan County,
New Mexico, in such a manner as o permit ihe production of
gas from the Fuléier Kutz-Piciured Cliffs Pool and the pro-

~duction oi gas from incs Dakoia Producing Interval through
parallel sirings of 2 7/8-inch ahd.4%~inch casing cemented in
a common well bore., Applicant proposes to install 2 3/8-inch
tubing to produce the Dakoia ges.

NEW CASES-
CASE 2073: Application of Aztec 01l & Gas Cbﬁpany for a gas~gas dual

compleiion, Applicani, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order authorizing the dual completion of its Hanks Well No.
18-D, located in Unit B, Seciion 5, Township 27 North, Range

9 West, San Juan Couniy, New Mexico, in such a manner as to
permit the production of gas from the Fulcher Kutz-Pictured
Cliffs Pool and the production of gas from the Dakota Producing
Interval through parallel strings of 2 7/8-inch and 4%-inch
casing cemented in a common well bore, Applicant also proposes
to install 2 3/8-inch tubing to produce the Dakota gas.

¥

CASE 2074: Application of Aztec 0il & Gas Coumpany ifor a gas-gas dual
completion, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order authorizing the dual completion of its Hanks Well No.
16-D, located in Unit K, Section 6, Township 27 North, Range
@ West, San Juan County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to
permit the production of gas from the Fulcher Kutz-Piciured
Cliffs Pool and the produciion ol gas from the Dakoia Producing’
Interval through parallel strings of 2 7/8~inch and 4%-inch
casing cemented in a common .sell bore., Applicant also proposes

~ to install 2 3/8-inch Zubing io produce the Dakota gas.

o
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860 feet from the West line of Section 28, Township 21 South, :
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to ‘ ;
permit the production of o0il from the Paddock Pool and the -
production of ‘'0il from the Wantz-Abo Pool using parallel st1nga
of 2/7/8-inch tubing cemented in a common well bore

L .
SRR Tt P ey TSN I SE

CASE 2080: Application of W. H Swearingen for an amendment of Order No.
) ’ R-1748. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an amend
ment of Order No. R-1748 to include the SE/4 NW/4 of Sect1on’
21 with the remainder of the N/2 of said Section 21, bath in
Township 18 Scuth, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mex1co, t
form a standard 320-acre gas unit in the Atoka-Pennsylvahian
N  Gas Pool Applicant further seeks a determination of the well .
Ol N costsiwhich are to be paid by the parties. ;/"“/////- B
+ .~ CASE 2081: Application of Ph1111ps Petroleum Company and Phillips Chemical -,
Company for permission to commingle the production from three =
‘separate leases. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks v
permission to commlngle the production from “the Vacuum Pool -
from all wells on the followlng -described portions of three g
State leases: :

State Lease No. B-2073, SE/4 NE/4 of Section 19
State Lease-No,'B—2388 5NW/4 SE/4 of Section 20
State Lease No. B 1501 NE/4 NW/4 of Sectlon 29

all in Townshlp 17 South Range '35 East, Lea County, Nﬁwg'ffﬁﬁﬁ=
Mexico. -

e L . ,
e e e
A P i L a2

~ [ 'CASE 2082:  Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for off- =~ -
L : lease storage of o0il. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, -

e _ seeks an order authorizing it to store the Empire-Abo Pool = . & /%

A production from. its Malco "N" Lease (NW/4 and N/2 SW/4 of :
Section 15) 'in a separate tank battery to be located on its A
State "BR" Lease (NE/4 NE/4 of Section 16), both in Townshlp o
18 South, Range 27 East, Eddv County, New Mexico. 4

" The following cases will not be heard before 1 p.m. on September 21, 1960. ;

CASE 2083: Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a 160-acre non-stand-
ard gas proration unit and for an order force-pooling the - 4
mineral interests therein. Applicant, in the above-styled "
cause, Seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests
within the vertical limits of the Tubb Gas Pool in a 160-acre

Dal iy O-ameieiE

poar
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non-standard gas proration unit consisting of the wW/2 E/2 of
Section 14, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New
Mexico, including the following non-consenting interest owners:
J. M. Newton, Ronald J. Byers, Robert E. Byers, and Constance
E. Byers. Said unit is to be dedicated to the Naomi Keenum -
Well No. 2, located 660 feet from the South line and 1980 feet
from the East line of said Section 14.

- CASE 2084:. Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for permission to commingle
‘ the production from several separate pools and for permission
to install two automatic custody iransfer systems. Applicant,
in the above-styled .cause, seeks permission to commingle the
productlon from the Brunson-Ellenburger Pool with production
from the Hare Pool, and to commingle the productxon from the
7 Terry Blinebry Pool with thé production from the North Paddock
gy - - - Pdgly-en its Harry Leonard "F" Lease, consisting of the E/2 3
. of Section 2 Townshlp 21 South Range 37 East, Lea County, :
New Mexico. Applicani further seeks permission to install
P . two automatic custody transfer systems to handle the aforesaid
commingled production.

CASE" 2085: . Aﬁplication of Gulf O0il Corporation for permission to commingle
- ‘the production from several separaie pools and for permission

to install two automatic custody transfer systems. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to commingle the
pioduction from the Bﬁunson—EIlenburger Pool with production
from the Hare Pool, and to commingle the production from the
Wantz-Abo Pool, Paddock Pool, Penrose-Skelly Pool an:d DPrinkard
Pool with the gas condensate production irom the Tubb Gas Pool
and the Blinebry Gas Pool, from all wells on its Eunice King
Lease consisting of the N/2 of Section 28, Towaship 21 South,
Range 37 East, Lca County, New Mexico. Applicant further
seeks permission to install two automatic custody transfer
systems to handle the aforesaid commingled production.

CASE 2086: Application of Gulf 0Oil Corporation for an automatic custody
transfer system. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order authorizing the installation of an automatic custody
transfer system to handle the Gladiola (Devonian) Pool pro-
duction from all wells presently completed or hereafter drilled
on the M. M. Harris Lease comprising the NW/4 of Section 8,
Township 12 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE .087: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for an automatic custody
transfer system. Applicant, in ithe abhove-siyled cause seeks
an order authorizing the installaition of an automatic custody
transfer system to handle the Gladiola (Devonian) Pool pro-
duction from all wells presently completed or hereafter drilled
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6n;the Lea-State "AV" Lease comprising the NW/4 of Section 19,
Township 12 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 2088: Application of Tennessee Gas Transmission Company for an
amendment of Order No. R-1755. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order amending Order No. R-1755 to expressly
designate the applicant as operator of the unit pooled in said
order with all powers incidental to the’ proper operation of
the unit including the power and authorzty to market the pro-
duction from the unit well,

CASE 2089: Appl1catxon of Val R. Reese & Assoclates, Inc. for the pro-

: ' mulgation of special rules and regulations governing the
Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order promulgating spec1a1 rules and regulations ;
'governing the drilling, spacing and production cf cil and gas P
wells in the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool, Rio Arriba County, New :
Mexico and further, to extend said pool to include all of

Section 25,Township 25 North, Range 7 West,

ig/




GOVERNOR

JOHN BURROUGHS
CHAIRMAN .

State of Nefw Wexien
® il Eongerbation Commission

Lnnb‘conmunoilzn ’ " .
MURRAY E. MOREAN ' '
WEMBER i

STATE GEOLOGIST

A. L. PORTER, JN.
SECRETARY DIRECTOR

P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE '

Oetober 11, 1960

s PRYOR

Be: Case ¥o. m
Order No.

Applicant:
¥. H. Swvearingea

i Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
(ﬂniq’jion order recently entered in the subject case.

b
A

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
Secretary-Director

ir/

C}rbon copy of order also sent te:
Hobbs OCC x

Artesia OTC x

Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Kirk Newman
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3SFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO.

Case No., 2036
Order No. R-1748
IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED
B8Y THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

APPLICATION OF CHARLES LOVELESS FOR
A 280 -ACRE NON-STANDAR GAS UNIT IN
THE ATOKA-PENNSYLVANIAN GAS POOL,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND FOR
AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION IN
SATD POOL.

APPLICATION FOR REHEARING

Comes now W. H. Swearingen, and makes application to the

Commission for a rehearing of the above case, in which order

was entered on August 10, 1960.

For grounds/%ghearing, applicant respectfully shows to the
Commission as follows:

1. Applicant is the owner of the SEi of the NWi, of Section
21, Township 18 South, Range-26 Bast, Eddy Countv, New Mexicb.

2. That by its order, the Commission a 280-acre nonwstandard
gas unit, consisting of all of the N4 of the said Section 21,
exceft the said forty acre tract owned by applicant.

3. That 320 acres is the standard gas unit for the field in
which the aforesaid lands lie. -

4. That the Commission has approved a location for a well
on the said non-standard unit at a point 330 feet from the east

line of the forty acre tract owned by applicant,

Z’_ 5. That by so doingthe Commission has in effect granted the
applicant for the esbalishment of the non-standamunit, authority
deprive

to/this applivant for a rehearing of the right and opportunity
to recover his just and equitable share of the natural gas and
crude petroleum in the pool in which the lands involved lie.

6. That it was made known to the Commission at the hearing,
that this applicant, and Charles Loveless, the arplicant for the

establishment of a non-standard unit, had no been able to agree

on a communitization agreement.

=
:
g
i




7.  That the smallness of the tract owned by this applicant
is sudh that under the uniform spacing plan and proration unit,would,
if enforced, operate to deprive this applicant of the opportunity
to recover his just anibquitable share of the natural gas and
crude petroleum in the pool.

8. ' That it would be wholly impracticable, if not indeed im-
possibie, for this applicant to drill a well on his said forty acre
tract of land. f , :

9. That it is to obvious distinct advantage to the said Charles |
Loveless not to have this applicant's land included in the drilling
unit, since by the leaving it out of the unit, he will be able to 1 E
take all of the oil and gas from this applicant's land, and without e

and remuneration to applicant.

10. That for the above reason, the said Charles Loveless was

and 1s unwilling to enter into a fair and equitable agreement for

communitization with this applicant.

11. That the statute, namely, Section 65-3-1L (¢), expgessly E
providés for the requirement that this applicant's land be re- |
quired to be included in the unit, upon terms that are just and
equitable, and reasonable, to be prescribed by the Commission.

Up&n the above outlined facts and premises, this applicént
submits that the order of the Commission, of August 10, 1960,
is unjust, unreasonable, and unlawful, and would have the effect
of depfiving this applicant of his property without due process

of law, if permitted to stand.

Applicant therefore prays that a rehearing of the case may be
granted, and that upon rehearing, the Commission withraw its order
of August 10, 1960.

”“'“ngf the Bommission enter an order , requiring that the said
forty acres of land of the applicant be added to the drilling unit,
upon such terms and conditions that are just and reasonable as to

all parties in interest.
Respectfully submitted,

-7 v

e 0 N .

C o psdes o7 AT R A
Attorney for W. H. Swearingen.




| BEFORE EXAMINER Y\Lﬁ#

BPPh ‘eIl CONSERVATION Co LV

EXRIBIT NO.

THIS INDENTURE made and entered into this .. 3% day|ofGAPES N
by and between the State Tax Commission of New Mexico, party of t
W, H. SWEARINGIN , of Ssnts Po, Ia- Mexioco _, party of

the second part, WITNESSE’I‘H THAT:
WHEREAS, the hereinafter described real estate was heretofore sold to the State of New Mexico for

PP

gy, TRy

P TR 0% (O ST

delinquent taxes as evidenced by Tax Sale Certificate No.(38® DlOW) _ executed by the Treasurer of
- EPDY . County, New Mexico, on the..... " " day of December, 19____, pursusmt H
to the ofCluptaZ?oftbeSpec.;lSmnonLamof 1934, andmomduntvoyunbvn*l -
) since date of issuance and sale of said certificate ; and :
, WHEREAS the County Tressurer i said County on the | (8“8;11:?) R e e e 5
!; 19 .» pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 27 of the Specnal Laws of 1934, as amended, did execute and do- 2
L liver tn the Stak of New Mexico, Tax Decd No. {8¢0¢ V810Wlovering sid property; said deed being i
. in Book No.. (.’th S'LF - .. of the Deed Records in the office of the County €
' WHEREAS, by virtue of the Laws i the State of New Mexico, sad party of the M"h# §

to sell and ccmvey suth res! cuair. i cansiderageir i the payrent of
ONE HUNDRED TWENTY ONE AND 71/100 - _Dotien (12171

e

Paymﬂlol Mmhnqmundero&ebm:‘f.u (omn-ullm'. recelpt of which s besihy
NQW THEREFORE, THIS INDENTURE WITNESSETH : That the party of the first’ %& nd

in consideratiou of the premises aforcsaid, by virtue of the authority in said purtyveﬁed.bu
W. H., SWRARINGIN

o e U L ARSI B . i

berguin, @3 and convey unto_. . _.. |
mm@mmdmmefonomngdexnhedrulmmmhﬁew’,d rl
— LR ?.:.__. - , State of New Mexico, to-wit : :
DRSCRIPTION DEED NO, DATED  RECORDED TAX su.t:
ot s R %
Tract 43 Sec,l, T.18 8.R. 26 E., 833 36-37 = §
Traot off,Bec. 1, T.18 5.3, 26 E. 843 3-6-37 ¢ 168 g
wraot 7,500, 2, 7. 18 S.%. 26 B ’
NPrect 388,8ec. 1, T. 18 5,R. 26 E. 838 3-8-57 4 161 113
}l Prect 386 See.12,7.18 S.R. 26 E. 839 3-6-3T 4 164 1218 g
Trect SH) .8ee.12,7. 18 5,R. 26 B, 841 3-6-57 4- 166 1220 i
Treot 37} See,12, 7. 18 3.R, 26 EY 842 3-6-37 4~ 167 122
8 & 333-% of River ayd- : .
| m eve18 2. 16 S.R. 26 K 848 3637 4 172 1241 ,5
S} Soc.2) 3. 18 3.R, 26 R, 659  2-24-37 = 048 800 |
: ﬂ Trest £13,80¢.1, 7. 18 S,k 26 B, 1511 5-28-37 5 m) 202¢ B
Trest 385,%0¢.12,7.18 S. .3 E, 1601 1-12-38 6~ 3n 0
; ‘Syset 388 Ses.12, T. 18 £.R.26 E. 1402 1-12-38 5~ 322 3053
2 3
: 4 1| teke 1-8;00ERE 3ec.6,7.18 5.k N T T 1-10-39 - 378 4003
‘ . | Press 216 8ec.1,7.18 5.R.26_E, 1603 1-12-38 6~ 513 043 \14
lete 10~12,Block 31 West Dayton / j
w 1-28-10-11~12 Block 2 B v/ j
: x.m 1-2-3 Bloek 3, HSN ud.myten-zsn\/ 1-10-30 5 367 3008 |
61 aores of SERISEY 8ec.21,7.18 V
::l.u . 1344 s=83-5Y 6~ 67 3819 R
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; To Have and To Hold all:? nd s . ‘

.. m:‘fw“mes'ﬁtm‘; 'nd“ﬂ!uhr.thewd Premises, together with all the tenements, - o _
i [ . Ny e e taments
! INWI’I‘NM'S' suceessors, executors, administrators and assigns, in fee simple

: ESS WHEREOF, sai - )

day and year first above written, 'Mp‘ny‘)fd”f"“mm“mmd% indenture according to law this the
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Showing North Half, Section 21, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, N. M. P.M., g;ltggn§€;Zitégnng;-
and location of Brunner No. 1, Dayton Townsite Well, and the forty acres Case No. 2036

owned by W. H. Swearingen. Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool. Order No. R-17.8
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1f, Section 21,!Township 18 South, Range 26 East, N. M. P.M.,
wnner No. 1, Dayton'Towhsite Well, and the forty acres

ringen.VAtoké-PennSylvaniénfdas Pool.

0il Conservation Commission,
of the State of New Mexico

Case No. 2036
Order No. R-1748
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- | BEFORE EXAMINER Mﬁiﬂ ,

Brph ERVATION CC T

EXHIBIT NO.
THIS INDENTURE made and eatefed into this . #8___daylofG
b’ and between the State Tax Commission of New Mexico, m'h. af t

% A mmam
the second pert, WIT NESSETH THAT:

o

S ———y
, of Santa Fe, Kew &xico —, party of

WHEREAS, the hereinafter described rea! estate was heretofore sold to the State of New Mexico for
d-lulqmt m as evidenced by Tax Sale Certificate No. (See below) | executed by the Treasurer of

e County, New Mexico, on the... % " _day of December, 19___, pursusns
mxm.ofChapte:ﬂoitlnSpeadSewonLawso! 1934, and more than tvoyunhtm*d

f isssmnce and sale of said certificate ; and
' WHEREAS the County Tressurer i said Cownty on the “”3;113') - .
‘,’ 19 ., purwusat to ‘the provisions of Chapter 27 of the Special Laws of 1934, as amended, did execute snd ds-
L liver to thy Stagy of l(:.xm Tax Dead No. (8ee ¥9la¥)overing said property; aid deed being
‘ in Beak N“.;n;{ ped i .13');(:. - - of the Deed Records in the office of the County

ESS ST

SR

gyl

S <
Sk

WHEREAS, by virtue of the Laws i the State of New Mexico, sl party of the firet b* :
nnl-dmy&mnnkmum i the payrent of "

ONE HUNDRED TWENTY ONE AND 71/_100 R . (& 121.71
Paynwent o1 said sum, h-m: beew made 10 the State Tax oumssion, recelpt of which s S

NQW THERE THIS INDENTURE WITNESSETH: That the party of the tn: %ﬂ- dnd

.r_v-*x‘x
SN R,

in considerstiou of premiises aforesaid, by virtue of the authority in said party vested, bes

Wmﬂ“”'?r'm W, H. SWRARINGIN
Mmuhnnwmrsandmmuwfonomngdeocnbedralestate.mmtehthe&mygd

. Y 9 L 4
b Ao SRUU U NN State of New Mexico, to-wit:

PRCRIPIN o DEED NO, DATED  RECORDED . TAX su.}:

Book ﬁo.
Treot £43 Sec.), r.xs S.R. 26 E. = 833 36-37 "

treet old, Bec. 1, r.u 5.2, 28 E. 843 3-8-37 4 168
m"""c ‘, 1‘- R&Ro”&

Joract 888,800, 1, T. 18 5.8, 26 B 836 3657 4 16l 1m3
H Treot M 860,12,7.18 SR 26 B 839 3-6-57 ¢ 164 1218
Treok 3. ln.u.t. 1a 3,R. #8 B, 841 3-6-37 4~ 166 1320
Tract 371 Nee,12, 1. 16 B.R. 26 s/ 842 3837 4~ 167 1222
H m .:.:c% Qfx.“i'i." M8 56-37 4 17 1241
g 2e0.83 T, u 8.8, 26 | X 559  2-24-37 3- 546 800 :
Trest M35,500.1, T. 185,k 28 X 151  5-3-37 & ml 2024
J/;,s«.z 1. xs $.2.26 X. 1518 5-20-37 5 2 2028
Prest 36,%ee.12.7.18 LM B, 1601 1-12-38 5- S0 3028
st lu Ses.12, T. 18 §,R.26 B, 1602 1-12~38 8- 322 3033
IR — g AR I ee T ae W TR w8
Trest 21¢ Sec.1,T.18 8,R.26,E, 1603 1-12-38 6- 313 3043
1ote 10-12,Block 31 West Dayton /
Lots 3-2+3-10-13-12 Blook 2 B3N v/
2.‘2‘."?33';‘ Bloek 3, HMN Md.mytan-un\/ 1-10-30 5~ 387 3008
7,61 aeres of aﬁn} S00.21,2,18
8,026 K. 134 S<23Y &~ 67 Ml




